
From: Sen. Pete Kelly
To: James Armstrong; Doniece Gott
Subject: FW: Letter to the Senate Finance Committee regarding Public Radio
Date: Saturday, March 28, 2015 3:50:24 PM
Attachments: Letter to Senate Finance - Public Radio.pdf
Importance: High

 
 

From: Kim Lane [mailto:clerk@wrangell.com] 
Sent: Friday, March 27, 2015 2:09 PM
To: Wrangell Borough Mayor & Assembly - OMA format
Cc: Cindy Sweat; Jeff Jabusch, Borough Manager; Ray Matiashowski
Subject: Letter to the Senate Finance Committee regarding Public Radio
Importance: High
 

Good afternoon,
 
Attached is a letter from Manager Jeff Jabusch to the Senate Finance Committee, recommending that Public Radio be cut
 by 23% instead of 100% as recommended by the House.
 
Thank you for your consideration,
 
Kim
----------------------------------------------------------------
Kim Lane, CMC
Borough Clerk
City & Borough of Wrangell
P.O. Box 531
Wrangell, AK 99929
Ph: 907-874-2381
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March 27, 2015 


 


To:  Senate Finance Committee Members        


 


Re: Written Testimony in support of Public Radio 


 


Dear Committee members, 


 


First off, we all realize the unbelievably hard task you have in balancing the state budget and we 


do appreciate the efforts and the difficult decisions you have before you. 


 


Having said that, we would hope you could mirror what the House recommendation did in cutting 


Public Radio by 23% rather than 100% being considered.  Wrangell does not have another radio 


station or a local TV station and news and emergency services are supplied strictly through the 


local radio station.  Following are some key elements that would happen without this funding: 


 Loss of matching funds for federal support of the radio station 


 Elimination of all news and informational services. 


 Layoffs at the station 


 The Corporation of Public Broadcasting (CPB) funds KSTK as a level “C” station.  


Reduction in even half a position would change our status and at a minimum, results in a 


$19,000 cut from the CPB. 


 Loss of Wrangell’s Emergency Alert System.  KSTK is Wrangell’s Local Primary 


Emergency Alert System that lets citizens what to do in the event of an emergency. 


 Currently local fund raisers raise $36,000 annually for the radio station or $15 per every 


man, woman and child.  We would have to raise an additional $101,000 which would be 


next to impossible for a struggling community like Wrangell. 


 


We could live with the 23% cut the House recommended and make that work.  We hope you can 


take another look at this and realize how important this is to communities that don’t have the 


options of larger communities.  Thank you for your consideration. 


 


Sincerely, 


 
 


Jeff Jabusch  


Borough Manager 


City and Borough of Wrangell 


 


Cc:  Mayor David Jack 


        Borough Assembly 


        Cindy Sweat, KSTK Station Manager 
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        Senator Bert Stedman 


 Ray Matiashowski, Wrangell State Lobbyist 
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